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Thank you for your minute of 27 March. Unfortunately this ze]x

arrived after I had put Mr. Patten's note in the Box last night.

The Prime Minister has now agreed to the Bill for caravan owners.
But her agreement to that - and indeed her original encouragement
for the idea - was based on the fact that an assurance had been

given to caravan owners. The problem has only arisen because, as
it has turned out, the present legislation did not give effect to

that assurance.

I understand other Ministers have also agreed to the Bill. The
Lord President will be writing round to confirm this, but asking
DOE to ensure that there are no other cases where similar

assurances were given and now need to be honoured.

The case of long-stay hospital patients to which you refer does
not, as far as I am aware, fall into that category. Rather, it
is one of the many problem areas in the Standard Charge
arrangements which have now come to light. It seems to me that
all of these, including the long-stay hospital patient case,
should be looked at together in the review of the Statutory
Orders for 1991-92 which Ministers have already agreed to carry

out.

fece.

Paul Gray
28 March 1990

c:\wpdocs\mills.dsg




